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UNHAPPY WITH a TEACHER?   OUR PROCEDURES:

A copy of our full policy on complaints is available on request.

In essence we regard complaints made against teachers as serious issues that must be dealt with professionally and in compliance with the following procedure.

Occasionally we get one school complaining about a teacher. We could send the same teacher to a different school and we will get a very positive report. But if we get a complaint, however small, then it needs to be discussed with that teacher. The teacher is therefore made aware of the complaint.

If we have the same complaint again from another school then we again approach the teacher. If however three separate schools make a minor complaint against a teacher then the teacher in question will then be informed of a meeting date to discuss the problem. If need be a warning will be given. If it is done again, then we really have to consider two options depending on the complaint:

· For a less serious complaint we may  simply decide not to use the teacher again (supply agencies have no available discipline sanctions and the REC is very clear on this) 

· For a more serious complaint we should comply with all laws in respect of terminating the arrangement and reporting the individual.

If a more serious complaint is made against the teacher that indicates professional incompetence or misconduct the teacher in question will be immediately called in for a meeting. Depending on the outcome of the meeting it may result in the termination of the teacher’s contract.

If the complaint is of a severe nature then, in keeping with governmental legislation, it is our policy that the teacher will then be reported to the General Teaching Council, the Department for Education and the police.

In any event, if a school has complained about a teacher then it would be rare for the agency to redeploy the teacher in that same school – and it would not happen without a specific agreement to allow this. 

Clearly the agency has responsibilities to its teachers as well as to its schools. For that reason we always require all parties involved in any complaint to provide the agency with evidence of the wrongdoing, though we would not do so where a complaint clearly requires the involvement of the police. 

In any event, the agency will invariably err – if ever – on the side of caution.
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